We are here today to express our appreciation to Judy Womack and to honor her for her distinguished twenty-five year career with the City of Mesquite; and

WHEREAS, Judy began her career as a Secretary II in the Engineering Division on January 30, 1984.  She was then promoted to Administrative Secretary in the City Secretary’s Office in January 1989; and

WHEREAS, Judy was promoted to Assistant City Secretary in February 1996.  Her primary duties included preparing the City Council agendas and packets and composing the City Council minutes; and

WHEREAS, Judy was appointed by the City Council as City Secretary effective February 1, 2003; and

WHEREAS, during her six years as City Secretary Judy attended 144 City Council meetings, held seven elections (three in an eight-month period), coordinated Student Government Day for six years and planned six Boards and Commissions banquets; and

WHEREAS, one of Judy’s priorities as City Secretary was to work diligently to make public information more accessible by posting documents on the City’s Web site.  Documents most frequently downloaded include election information, ordinances, City Council minutes and Newcomer Packet information.  Judy worked with the IT Department to make the City Council agenda packets available electronically to Councilmembers and staff; and

WHEREAS, Judy has always been a strong supporter of the City of Mesquite and has served the City well.  She served as Co-Chair of the United Way committee, volunteered at Christmas in the Park and assisted the City during the Hurricane Katrina Disaster Relief efforts; and

WHEREAS, on behalf of the entire City Council, I want to express my sincere appreciation to Judy for her loyalty to the City of Mesquite over the past quarter century and wish her much happiness as she begins this exciting new chapter in her life. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, John Monaco, Mayor of the City of Mesquite, do hereby proclaim Tuesday, January 20, 2009, as:

 “JUDY WOMACK DAY”
in the City of Mesquite, and urge all citizens and employees to join me and the City Council in congratulating Judy on an outstanding career with the City of Mesquite and expressing our sincere appreciation to her for her unwavering dedication and service to the City of Mesquite.  We wish her many years of happiness and good health.

PROCLAIMED this 20th day of January 2009.

